
As the 2024 school year comes to close,  there are
a few thoughts I ’d l ike to share with our wonderful

school community.  Space is l imited on the
newsletter ,  so I  want to use this as an opportunity

to say thanks.  F irst ly ,  I  want to thank al l  of  our
staff .  They do an amazing job and go above and

beyond in so many different ways.  I  was real ly
proud of the extra effort  made by our team in

Term 1 this year,  whi le I  was away from school on
Sabbatical leave.

I  want to thank and acknowledge our parents,
caregivers and whānau for your support over the
year.  So many of the extra opportunit ies that are
provided, couldn’t  happen without your support .

Al l  the camps, tr ips,  transport ,  the kind messages,
coaching teams, the l ist  goes on!

Our Fraser Crescent School Board of Trustees
need recognit ion for their  dedication to making

the school a better place for al l  our students.
They are real ly invested in supporting our staff

and the chi ldren at our kura.
My f inal shout out goes to our Fraser Kids.  Our

recent prizegiving assemblies were just the t ip of
the iceberg in terms of the effort  and

achievement our chi ldren have made over the
year.  There have been countless t imes the
children have made us so proud with their

academic achievements,  accomplishing personal
goals,  cultural  performances,  their  art ist ic
endeavours,  sport ing accolades and more.

On that note,  I  would l ike to wish everyone a
happy and safe break.

John Channer
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The Principal

IMPORTANT 
DATES

Friday 13th December 
       - New class visit 11AM
       - Reports to whānau

Monday 16th December 
      - Moving day, Clean up
      - Christmas movie
      -Year 6 leavers evening 

Tuesday 17th December
      - Last day of school
      - Final assembly at 12:00
      - School finishing at 1:00

Monday 3rd February 25
      - First day back at school
      - Mihi Whakatau at 9:15
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SCHOOL STATIONERY

Rooms 2/3 - Years 0 & 1 - Mrs Fiona
Fitzgerald and Ms Carla Milroy
Room 7 - Years 1 & 2 - Miss Lucy Fox
Room 4 - Year 2 - Mrs Stacy Price
Room 5 - Years 2 & 3 - Ms Janine Bullard
Room 6 - Years 3 & 4 - Mrs Yvonne Calder
Room 8 - Years 3 & 4 - Miss Kaitlyn Whatton
Room 9 - Years 4 & 5 - Mr Tim Dixon-Blake
Room 10 - Years 5 & 6 - Miss Sarah Brennan
Room 11 - Years 5 & 6 - Mr Bradley Manser
Room 12 - Years 5 & 6 - Mrs Zoe Draper

2025 CLASSROOMS

SCHOOL SWIMMING POOL
At Fraser Crescent School we are lucky enough to have

a school swimming pool. Due to the enormous cost of
keeping the pool running and maintained, we only have it
available for use in the hottest part of the year. This year
our pool will be available for use  by our community (key

holders) from Saturday 1st of February through till the
end of Term 1. We do have pool keys available for
$80.00 (a lower cost due to shorter opening time).

From the beginning of Term 1, every student will have
class swimming sessions. This will include a basic level
of instruction from classroom teachers. In junior school,

there is a teacher in the pool with students as well as
outside of the pool.

 .
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Once again our stationery lists and
materials will be available through Office
Max.
Just go to myschool.co.nz, search Fraser
Crescent School, Click our school, view
list and input your child’s name and year
level. You will then be able to see all the
items required and add to your shopping
cart. Any questions, email office
@frasercres.school.nz.
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